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Further to request no. 31363: 
 
Please expand on previous answer given and disclose any conversations, emails or plans 
discussed by Council officers and their partners, including but not limited to Sustrans and 
AECOM, in relation to reducing or restricting motor vehicle traffic on St John’s Road. Period 
1st April 2020 to date refers. 
 
The Spatial Policy Team produced the City Mobility Plan which contains a series of strategic 
policies covering the whole city that may affect St John’s Road in the future, however, no 
specific areas (including St John’s Road) were considered in the drafting of the Mobility Plan 
so there are no conversations, emails or plans to disclose. 

 
Despite St John’s Road being within the boundaries of the Corstorphine Connections - Low 
Traffic Neighbourhood project as shown on the plans shared as part of the public 
engagement carried out during February and March 2021; there are no proposals within the 
project for traffic reduction measures on St John’s Road itself. As such, there are no 
conversations or emails by Council officers and partners in relation to reducing or restricting 
motor vehicle traffic on St John’s Road.  
 
Finally, in response to the Covid-19 pandemic, the Council has introduced temporary 
measures to make streets safer for walking, cycling and wheeling while observing physical 
distancing guidance through the Government funded Spaces for People programme. These 
temporary measures have been implemented to address the concerns around physical 
distancing and to contain the spread of Covid-19.  An online public consultation exercise was 
run during Spring 2020 through the Commonplace portal. Comments on St John’s Road 
highlighted concerns about the speed and volume of traffic. These comments were used to 
inform the design of temporary interventions, part of the Spaces in Shopping Streets stream, 
to deliver wider pavements to allow people to social distance whilst businesses return to 
normal operation. This was the only source of information used for the design and 
implementation of such measures and therefore there are no conversations, emails or plans 
to disclose. 
 

https://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/city-mobility-plan-1
https://consultationhub.edinburgh.gov.uk/sfc/corstorphine-connections/supporting_documents/CorstorphineLTN%20consultation.pdf
https://consultationhub.edinburgh.gov.uk/sfc/corstorphine-connections/
https://consultationhub.edinburgh.gov.uk/sfc/corstorphine-connections/
https://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/roads-travel-parking/spaces-people-interactive-map-measures/1
https://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/roads-travel-parking/spaces-people-interactive-map-measures/1
https://edinburghspacesforpeople.commonplace.is/comments/5ed8b809fa8a9129dc18bcc5

